




FGG demands probe into ₹1.5k cr road works in
city
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Hyderabad: The Forum for Good Governance has asked the state
govt to order a probe into spending of ₹1,500 crore by Hyderabad
Road Development Corporation Ltd. FGG said lack of transparency
was evident in the way the corporation had spent the amounts.

M Padmanabha Reddy of FGG said thousands of crores of loan
taken by HRDCL was not reflected either in Greater Hyderabad
Municipal Corporation (GHMC) budget or state budget. “The
present loan of ₹1,500 crore for third phase works was also not
mentioned in the budget. Lack of transparency and
accountability is leading to corruption as huge loans are taken for
the road works,” he said. Demanding cancellation of tenders for

construction of missing links/development/improvement project for roads, he said in the third phase work orders
issued in July, 49 works were identified but grouped in two packages to suit and help contractors.

The govt had constituted HRDCL as a special purpose vehicle to construct and manage roads in Hyderabad.

The special purpose vehicle raised loans in thousands of crores and by 2023 two phases were completed and the
third phase work is to start in Aug. “There are several incomplete works in the first two phases but not much
attention is paid to complete them,” FGG said.
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